# University of Toronto Archives and Records Management Services



# **David Lloyd MacIntosh fonds**

B2013-0036

Tys Klumpenhouwer, Jan. 2016

For additional information on how to use UTARMS' finding aids, please see our guide.

© University of Toronto Archives and Records Management Services 2016

#### **Contents**

avid Lloyd MacIntosh fonds	1
Biographical note	3
Scope and content	4
Series 1: Biographical information	5
Series 2: Notes and research	6
Series 3: Lectures and reports	8
Series 4: Conferences and symposia involvement	10
Series 5: Professional organizations	12
Series 6: Articles and papers	14
Series 7: Correspondence	17
Series 8: Hospital employment	18
Series 9: Medical practice administration	20
Series 10: Patient files	22
Series 11: Certificates and artifacts	29
Sories 12: Photographs and modia	30

#### Biographical note

David Lloyd MacIntosh was a knee-surgery and sports medicine pioneer.

David Lloyd MacIntosh was born on June 6, 1914 in Middle Musquodoboit, a small community near Halifax, Nova Scotia. MacIntosh was the second youngest of six children in his family, and excelled in his schooling from an early age – winning the Governor-General's Academic Gold Medal while in high school.

MacIntosh attended Dalhousie University in Halifax, where he studied English literature and received his Bachelor of Arts in 1933. His love for literature, especially poetry, was fueled by MacIntosh's father, a United Church minister who loved poetry and recited it to MacIntosh from a young age. After graduating from Dalhousie, MacIntosh took a job teaching, though he realized quickly that he it would not be his lifelong career. Instead, MacIntosh decided to pursue medical school at Dalhousie, first obtaining a Bachelor of Science in 1934, and earning his Doctor of Medicine in 1939, graduating as a class Gold Medalist.

It was MacIntosh's first internship that initially brought him to Toronto to work at Toronto General Hospital. He was only briefly at Toronto General before joining the Royal Canadian Navy as a surgeon-lieutenant during the Second World War. While in the Navy, MacIntosh first worked on deep sea diving experiments with British scientist J.B.S Haldane. MacIntosh also served as a physician aboard the HMS Philante, which helped to escort freighters across the North Atlantic Ocean. Before the end of the war, MacIntosh returned to Canada and treated senior officers at a hospital in Ottawa. While in Ottawa, MacIntosh met and married Elaine Dickie. Together they had three children, Doug, Ian and Ann.

When the war ended in 1945, MacIntosh returned to Toronto to finish his internships, which led to a scholarship year in the United Kingdom involving work in several medical facilities which were specializing in the new field of orthopedics. MacIntosh became especially interested in knees and athletic injuries, leading to the opening of his own practice in Toronto in the early 1950s.

MacIntosh also accepted a post with the UofT's Hart House clinic, which allowed him to host clinics on weekday afternoons for injured Varsity athletes and eventually led to his appointment as the team doctor for the Varsity football and hockey teams.

MacIntosh also accepted a cross-appointed position at the UofT in the early 1950s teaching interns, residents, and undergraduate students while also working as an orthopedic consultant for the Princess Margaret Hospital dealing with cancer patients, and the Christie Street and Sunnybrook hospitals for war veterans.

Working with wounded veterans and many injured athletes, MacIntosh would often have to diagnose patients with irreparable torn anterior cruciate ligaments (ACL), and began to think of ways to successfully repair the knee. In 1957, MacIntosh invented the "pivot-shift" test to determine how the knee had been injured – a test that is still the standard in medical practice today. His testing eventually led him to perform the first successful surgery for repairing a torn ACL in the early 1960s.

His interest in orthopedics was not limited to knee injuries. During the 1960s and 70s, MacIntosh also worked with damaged hips (hemiarthroplasty), ankles, shoulders, and backs, and researched and perfected various difficult surgical procedures such as high tibial osteotomy and hip replacements, and treated a wide-range of patients suffering from trauma, osteo and rheumatoid arthritis, cancer (destruction of bones), congenital deformities, neck and spine injuries, and hand, foot and ankle injuries.

In the 1970s and 80s, demand for MacIntosh's skills and knowledge increased, and he became a consultant for various organizations such as the Workmen's Compensation Board (WCB), Workplace Safety and Insurance Board (WSIB), the Canadian Medical Protective Association (CMPA). He also worked on many high-profile athletes such as the downhill skiers the "Crazy Canucks", and ballerina Veronica Tennant, who became the first person to dance after successful ACL surgery and rehabilitation. As MacIntosh's career wound down, his focus turned to caring for aging patients suffering from arthritis and joint problems, and he was known for his long term approach and vigorous follow-up procedures with patients.

MacIntosh retired from his practice in 1984, but kept seeing patients part-time until 2002, when he turned 88 years old. MacIntosh died on January 12, 2013 at the age of 98. The David L. MacIntosh Sport Medicine Clinic, which treats sport-related injuries at the University of Toronto, was named after him in 1990.

#### Scope and content

**Date range:** 1926-2013

**Extent:** 13.44 m (110 boxes) of textual and graphic records; moving images; artifacts

This fonds mainly consists of records covering MacIntosh's professional life from the beginning of his studies as a doctor during and just post-World War II up to and beyond his retirement in 1984. Very little of MacIntosh's private life is documented in these records.

**Arrangement:** The fonds has been split into the following series: 1. Biographical Information, 2. Notes and Research, 3. Lectures and Reports, 4. Conference and

Symposia Involvement, 5. Professional Organizations, 6. Articles and Papers, 7. Correspondence, 8. Hospital Employment, 9. Medical Practice Administration, 10. Patient Files, 11. Certificates and Artifacts, 12. Photographs and Media.

**Access:** Many series within this fonds contain patient records and information, which are restricted for 150 years from the last day of file creation in accordance with the Personal Health Information Protection Act (PHIPA). The files listed below are restricted. Refer to each series-level description for details.

- Series 1: B2013-0036/001(06)-(11), (13)-(14)
- Series 2: B2013-0036/003(26)-(27) and /005(04), (06)-(07), (14), (16)
- Series 6: B2013-0036/012(10)
- Series 7: B2013-0036/014(05) and (07)
- Series 8: B2013-0036/016(10)
- Series 9: B2013-0036/017(01)-(04), (06), (08) and B2013-0036/020-/022
- Series 10: B2013-0036/023-/109
- Series 12: Most of this series in boxes 001P-/003P and /001M. See file list for details.

Boxes: B2013-0036/001-/109, /001Art, /001P-/003P and /001M

#### Series 1: Biographical information

**Date range:** 1966-2013

**Extent:** 0.12 m (1 box) of textual records

**Scope and content:** This series consists of records mainly dealing with MacIntosh's personal life. The series includes MacIntosh's curriculum vitae, a lengthy deposition documenting his entire life, and numerous records dealing with his personal tax and insurance information.

Access: This series is open except for the files listed below which are restricted until 2043:

- B2013-0036/001(06)-(11), (13)-(14)

File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/001(01)	Curriculum Vitae	1984
B2013-0036/001(02)	Funeral order of service	2013
B2013-0036/001(03)	Dr. D.L. MacIntosh deposition	2005
B2013-0036/001(04)	50th Wedding Anniversary Commendation	1994
B2013-0036/001(05)	Dalhousie Alumni Association – Toronto Branch	1995
B2013-0036/001(06)	Loyal Protective Life Insurance Company -	1979
	RESTRICTED	
B2013-0036/001(07)	Lancet Life Insurance - RESTRICTED	1985
B2013-0036/001(08)	The Great-West Life Assurance Company –	1985-1986
	Annuity payments- RESTRICTED	

File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/001(09)	Car insurance <b>RESTRICTED</b>	1979
B2013-0036/001(10)	Investments – Prickle Crow Explorations Ltd.	1977
	RESTRICTED	
B2013-0036/001(11)	Canada Life – Pension plan <b>RESTRICTED</b>	1979
B2013-0036/001(12)	Dr. Robert I. Harris – Obituary	1966
B2013-0036/001(13)	Income tax information RESTRICTED	1987-1988
B2013-0036/001(14)	Canada Medical Association Retirement Plan	1978-1979
	RESTRICTED	

#### Series 2: Notes and research

**Date range:** ca. 1940s-1980s

**Extent:** 0.48 m (5 boxes) of textual records

**Scope and content:** This series consists of notes and research on various medical ailments such as knee and hip injuries but also various fractures, diseases and medical deformities. The notes and research also contain procedures to be conducted on patients, largely from MacIntosh's early medical career. Many of the records are handwritten, and contain annotated manuscripts and publications, and likely served as reference files for MacIntosh's day-to-day practice.

**Arrangement:** This series is organized chronologically.

**Access:** The files listed below in this series are restricted for 150 years from the last day of file creation in accordance with the Personal Health Information Protection Act (PHIPA). See file list for further details.

- B2013-0036/003(26)-(27)

- B2013-0036/005(04), (06)-(07), (14), (16)

**Boxes:** B2013-0036/002-/006

File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/002(01)	Tendons- Peripheral Nerve Injury	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/002(02)	Spastic Flat Foot	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/002(03)	Repair of Fractures	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/002(04)	Fractures of the Neck and Femur and Hip	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/002(05)	Compound Fractures	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/002(06)	Fractures – General	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/002(07)	Fractures – Pathological	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/002(08)	Fractures – Tibial Plateau	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/002(09)	Fractures – Open Reduction	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/002(10)	Tumors of the Bone	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/002(11)	Defects in Bone	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/002(12)	Fractures and Dislocations	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/002(13)	Fractures of the Neck and Spine	ca. 1940s

File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/002(14)	Fracture Course – Neck	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/002(15)	Head Injuries	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/002(16)	Muscles of the Bladder	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/003(01)	Dr. W.E. Gallie Papers	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/003(02)	Neuroanatomy	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/003(03)	Rehabilitation	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/003(04)	Hip – Congenital Dislocations	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/003(05)	Hip - Cosa Vera	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/003(06)	Infections	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/003(07)	Infections – Blastomycosis	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/003(08)	Infections – Sarciodosis	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/003(09)	Knee Arthrograms	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/003(10)	Knee – Osgood Schlatter	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/003(11)	Muscles – Ischemia	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/003(12)	Metabolism – Calcium	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/003(13)	Metabolism- Bones	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/003(14)	Bone – Paget's Disease	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/003(15)	Radiation Fractures – Reading list	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/003(16)	Poliomyelitis	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/003(17)	Fractures of the Wrist	ca. 1945
B2013-0036/003(18)	Pain	ca. 1948
B2013-0036/003(19)	Monteggia Fractures	1949
B2013-0036/003(17)	Drugs – Cortisone Therapy	1950
B2013-0036/003(21)	Athletics Injuries	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/003(21)	Congestive Deformities	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/003(23)	Ankle Injuries	ca. 1950s
, ,	Shock	
B2013-0036/003(24)		ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/003(25)	Osteotomy, Anthroplasty, Arthodesis	ca. 1950s ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/003(26)	Bone Tumors RESTRICTED	Ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/003(27)	Fractures of the Neck of the Femur following	ca. 1950s
· ·	Radiation RESTRICTED	2 2 1050-
B2013-0036/004(01)	Shoulder	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/004(02)	Synoviomas	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/004(03)	Injuries of the Knee Joint	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/004(04)	Tears of the Medial Meniscus and Anterior Cruciate Ligament	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/004(05)	Miscellaneous Handwritten Study Notes	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/004(06)	Amputations	ca. 1951
B2013-0036/004(07)	Hormones	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/004(08)	Knee – Meniscii	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/004(09)	Nerve Injuries	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/004(10)	Neurofribromatosis	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/004(11)	Osteoarthritis	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/004(12)	Osteomyelitis	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/004(12)	Paraplegia	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/004(14)	Plastic Surgery	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/004(14)	Rheumatism	ca. 1950s
, ,	Fractures of the Pelvis	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/004(16)	riaciores of the Pelvis	Ca. 1950s

File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/005(01)	Tuberculosis	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/005(02)	Knee Dissections	1954
B2013-0036/005(03)	Fractures of the Os Calcis	1954
B2013-0036/005(04)	Arterial Injuries Associated with Fractures RESTRICTED	1955
B2013-0036/005(05)	Neck – Whiplash Injuries	1957
B2013-0036/005(06)	Hemiarthroplasty Case Notes RESTRICTED	1958-1964
B2013-0036/005(07)	Synovectormy <b>RESTRICTED</b>	1959-1966
B2013-0036/005(08)	Hemiarthroplasty	ca. 1960s
B2013-0036/005(09)	Hemiarthroplasty – Film Development	ca. 1966
B2013-0036/005(10)	Scoliosis	ca. 1960s
B2013-0036/005(11)	Hip Arthroplasties	ca. 1960s
B2013-0036/005(12)	Hip Replacements	ca. 1960s
B2013-0036/005(13)	Arthrogram Charts	ca. 1960s
B2013-0036/005(14)	Synovectomy Charts RESTRICTED	ca. 1960s
B2013-0036/005(15)	Secondary School Athletic Injuries	ca. 1960s
B2013-0036/005(16)	Knee Injuries in Athletes RESTRICTED	ca. 1960s
B2013-0036/006(01)	Knee Injuries – General	ca. 1960s- 1970s
B2013-0036/006(02)	Amputations	ca. 1960s
B2013-0036/006(03)	Anterior Cruciate Ligaments	1962
B2013-0036/006(04)	Metastatic Fractures	1963
B2013-0036/006(05)	Hip Arthoplasty/Charnley	ca. 1969
B2013-0036/006(06)	Lateral Ligament Injuries	ca. 1969
B2013-0036/006(07)	High Tibial Osteotomy	ca. 1970s
B2013-0036/006(08)	Acute Injuries to the Anterior Cruciate Ligament	ca. 1970s
B2013-0036/006(09)	Pivot Shift	ca. 1970s
B2013-0036/006(10)	Pivot-Shift Testing	ca. 1970s
B2013-0036/006(11)	Pivot Shift Annotations	ca. 1974
B2013-0036/006(12)	Anterior Cruciate Ligaments	ca. 1979
B2013-0036/006(13)	John L. Marshall on Pivot Shifts	ca. 1979
B2013-0036/006(14)	Anterior Cruciate Ligaments	ca. 1970-1980s
B2013-0036/006(15)	Combined Injuries	ca. 1980s
B2013-0036/006(16)	Worn out Joints	ca. 1980s
B2013-0036/006(17)	Arthroplasty of the Knee	n.d.
B2013-0036/006(18)	Sketches and Notes on the Knee	n.d.
B2013-0036/006(19)	Fractures of the Spine	n.d.
B2013-0036/006(20)	Classification of Knee Joint Injuries	n.d.
B2013-0036/006(21)	Knee Injuries – Miscellaneous	n.d.
B2013-0036/006(22)	Osteotomy of the Tibia	n.d.
B2013-0036/006(23)	Fractures of the Tibia	n.d.

## Series 3: Lectures and reports

**Date range:** ca. 1940s-1984

Extent: 0.12 m (1 box) of textual records

**Scope and content:** This series consists mainly of early lectures and reports given and compiled by MacIntosh. It is unclear whether MacIntosh compiled the lectures notes from his own professional development courses, or if he compiled the notes in order to use in his own teaching. Topics which MacIntosh frequently lectured on included fractures, knee injuries, athletic injuries, and joint pain. The series also consists of reports commissioned by various medical bodies, as well as guest talks given by MacIntosh at various hospitals.

**Arrangement:** These lectures and reports are arranged chronologically.

Access: Open

**Boxes:** B2013-0036/007

File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/007(01)	Lecture Notes – Shoulder Injuries	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/007(02)	Lecture Notes – Arthrodesis, Arthroplasty, Osteotomy	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/007(03)	Lecture Notes – Amputations	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/007(04)	Talk – "Report of a Nuffield Fellow"	1947
B2013-0036/007(05)	Lecture Notes – Arthrography in Knees	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/007(06)	Lecture Notes – Fractures	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/007(07)	Lecture Notes – The Foot	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/007(08)	Lecture Notes – Orthopedics	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/007(09)	Talk – "Skin Grafting in Osteomyletis"	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/007(10)	Lecture Notes – Law Society of Upper Canada "Injuries to Joints"	1953
B2013-0036/007(11)	Talk – Gravenhurst Hospital "Foot Problems in General Practice"	1956
B2013-0036/007(12)	Report – University Health Service "Athletic Injury Report"	1952-1960
B2013-0036/007(13)	Report – University Health Service "Athletic Injury Report"	1963-1964
B2013-0036/007(14)	Report – Canadian Medical Association CAHPER Football Injury Report	1963
B2013-0036/007(15)	Talk – UofT and WCB Postgraduate Training – Fractures and Association Trauma	1967
B2013-0036/007(16)	Lecture Notes – Pivot Shift (Slide headings)	ca. 1970s
B2013-0036/007(17)	Presentation – "A Clinical Study and Evaluation of Over-the-top-repairs of Acute Tears of the ACL' w/ Dr. A.J. Tregonning	ca. 1976
B2013-0036/007(18)	Talk – Toronto General/Western Hospital – Orthopedic Teaching Hut/Programs	1979-1980
B2013-0036/007(19)	Lecture Notes – Tokai Orthopaedic Society Special Lecture	1984
B2013-0036/007(20)	Lecture Notes – Lower Back Pain	n.d.
B2013-0036/007(21)	Lecture Notes – Minor Injuries	n.d.
B2013-0036/007(22)	Presentation – ACL Repair boards	n.d.
B2013-0036/007(23)	Lecture Notes – Pamphlet for Toriyama Lecture	n.d.

#### Series 4: Conferences and symposia involvement

**Date range:** 1949-1994

Extent: 0.24 m (2 boxes) of textual records

**Scope and content:** This series consists of records MacIntosh kept for the many conferences and symposia which he attended. The series includes travel information, conference and symposia programs and overviews, and presentation notes. Though MacIntosh did not present at every conference he attended, the series represents the various fields of medicine that guided his research and professional practice.

**Arrangement:** The series is arranged in chronological order.

Access: Open

**Boxes:** B2013-0036/008-/009

File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/008(01)	The Royal College of Surgeons	1949-1961
B2013-0036/008(02)	Judet Symposium	1951
B2013-0036/008(03)	Canadian Bar Association – Assessing Damages in Personal Injury Cases Seminar notes	1952
B2013-0036/008(04)	Gordon Dale Meeting and Dinner Speech	1956
B2013-0036/008(05)	Fellowship of the Royal College of Surgeon Exams	1958-1963
B2013-0036/008(06)	Conference and Event Programs – Miscellaneous	1958-1983
B2013-0036/008(07)	Dalhousie Refresher Course	1963
B2013-0036/008(08)	Rheumatic Diseases Seminar – Los Angeles	1966
B2013-0036/008(09)	Switzerland Symposium	1965-1966
B2013-0036/008(10)	Fifth Annual Orthopedic Symposium – Houston	1969
B2013-0036/008(11)	Annual Grey Cup Sports Medicine Symposium	1969
B2013-0036/008(12)	Royal Inland Hospital Symposium – Kamloops	1969-1970
B2013-0036/008(13)	Travelling Fellowship Programs – Miscellaneous	1969-1987
B2013-0036/008(14)	Symposium on Knee Disabilities – Kamloops	1970
B2013-0036/008(15)	Bellevue Orthopedic Alumni Association Symposium  – New York University	1970
B2013-0036/008(16)	Rehab Foundation Symposium	1970
B2013-0036/008(17)	Emory University Symposium	1970
B2013-0036/008(18)	The Royal Victoria Hospital Symposium – Montreal	1970
B2013-0036/008(19)	"Surgery in Rheumatoid Arthritis" Course – San Francisco	1970
B2013-0036/008(20)	Boston/Harvard Symposium	1970
B2013-0036/008(21)	Miscellaneous Conferences, Talks and Papers	[ca. 1970 - 1990]
B2013-0036/008(22)	Indiana State Orthopedic Society Presentation	1971
B2013-0036/008(23)	Japanese Rhuematism Association Annual Congress	

File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/009(01)	Canadian Academy of Sports Medicine Meetings and Symposia	1970-1973
B2013-0036/009(02)	Post-Graduate Course on Sports Medicine – Presentation	1971
B2013-0036/009(03)	Universite de Montreal Postgraduate Course on Sports Medicine	1971
B2013-0036/009(04)	University of Pennsylvania – Orthopedic Alumni Association Lecture	1977
B2013-0036/009(05)	Sixth International Symposium on Sports Medicine – Montreal	1977
B2013-0036/009(06)	Sicot World Congress – Japan	1978
B2013-0036/009(07)	Eighth Annual Conference on Sports Medicine – San Francisco	1978
B2013-0036/009(08)	University of Connecticut Health Centre – Visiting Professor Conference	1978
B2013-0036/009(09)	Pan-Pacific Surgical Association – 14 <sup>th</sup> Congress – Hawaii	1978
B2013-0036/009(10)	International Society of the Knee Congress	1979
B2013-0036/009(11)	St. Louis Orthopedic Society Talk – Pivot Shift	1979
B2013-0036/009(12)	New York Academy of Medicine Meeting Presentation	1979
B2013-0036/009(13)	First Annual Sports Medicine Symposium - University of Arizona	1979
B2013-0036/009(14)	Miscellaneous Conference presentation schedules	1979
B2013-0036/009(15)	Surgery of the Knee Course – Toronto	1980
B2013-0036/009(16)	Coney Island Hospital Symposium	1980
B2013-0036/009(17)	Mapfre, Spain Symposium	1981-1982
B2013-0036/009(18)	Sixth Annual Otto E. AuFranc Course – Boston	1980
B2013-0036/009(19)	Olympic Sports Medicine Conference – Boston	1980
B2013-0036/009(20)	Dalhousie University – Orthopedics Refresher	1980
B2013-0036/009(21)	Pan American Conference Paper (Knees)	[ca.1980s]
B2013-0036/009(22)	Arthroscopic Surgery of the Knee Seminar – Scottsdale, Arizona	1981
B2013-0036/009(23)	8 <sup>th</sup> Symposium Internacional de Traumatologia Mapfre, Madrid	1981
B2013-0036/009(24)	Sports Medicine Symposium, Hospital for Joint Diseases, New York	1981
B2013-0036/009(25)	Societe Internationale De Chirurgue Orthopedique (SICOT) et de Traumatoligia Congress	1981
B2013-0036/009(26)	American Academy of Orthopedic Surgeons Symposium – Upper Tibial Osteotomy, Atlanta	1983-1984
B2013-0036/009(27)	University of Connecticut – Difficult Problems in Knee Surgery course	1983
B2013-0036/009(28)	Cherry Blossom Seminar – Oxon Hill, Maryland	1986
B2013-0036/009(29)	Orthopedic and Arthritic Hospital "Reconstructive Surgery of the Knee" Clinical Conference	1986
B2013-0036/009(30)	Orthopedic and Arthritic Hospital Clinical Day	1986
B2013-0036/009(31)	Continuing Education – Knee Surgery Update Course	1987

File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/009(32)	University of Toronto Council – "Orthopedic Think-In"	1992
B2013-0036/009(33)	Austria, Switzerland and Germany Travelling Fellows Programme	1994
B2013-0036/009(34)	Herodicus Society – Annual Meetings	1994-1995

#### **Series 5: Professional organizations**

**Date range:** 1949-1994

**Extent:** 0.24 m (2 boxes) of textual records

**Scope and content:** This series is consists of files that MacIntosh kept on various organizations related to MacIntosh's professional interests. Included are organizational meeting agenda and minutes, annual reports, correspondence and membership information. Organizations such as the American Academy of Orthopedic Surgeons, the Canadian Orthopedic Association, and the Ontario Medical Association are well represented in this series.

Arrangement: The material is organized in alphabetical order, by organization name.

Access: Open

**Boxes:** B2013-0036/010-/011

File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/010(01)	The Academy of Medicine, Toronto: Orthopedic Section	1950-1957
B2013-0036/010(02)	The American Academy of Orthopedic Surgeons Annual Meeting – San Francisco	1971
B2013-0036/010(03)	The American Academy of Orthopedic Surgeons, Cleveland course on "Reconstructive Surgery of the Knee"	1974
B2013-0036/010(04)	The American Academy of Orthopedic Surgeons Annual Meeting – Cleveland	1974
B2013-0036/010(05)	The American Academy of Orthopedic Surgeons Annual Meeting – Dallas	1978
B2013-0036/010(06)	The American Academy of Orthopedic Surgeons – Knee and Sports Course – Los Angeles	1979
B2013-0036/010(07)	The American Academy of Orthopedic Surgeons Annual Meeting – San Francisco	1979
B2013-0036/010(08)	The American Academy of Orthopedic Surgeons Annual Meeting –New Orleans	1981-1982
B2013-0036/010(09)	The American Academy of Orthopedic Surgeons – High Tibial Osteotomy slide headings	n.d
B2013-0036/010(10)	American College of Sports Medicine/Canadian Association of Sports Sciences	1971-1972

File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/010(11)	America Orthopedic Association – 85th Annual	1972
D2013-0036/010(11)	Meeting – Bermuda	1772
B2013-0036/010(12)	American Osteopathic Academy of Orthopedics 12th	1972
02013-0030/010(12)	Instructional Course – Detroit	1772
B2013-0036/010(13)	American Osteopathic Academy of Orthopedics	1972
D2013-0036/010(13)	Conference, Detroit	1772
B2013-0036/010(14)	Austria, Switzerland and Germany Travelling Fellows	1982
· · ·	Programme applicant reviews	
B2013-0036/010(15)	British Orthopedic Association Presentation	1948-1949
B2013-0036/010(16)	British Orthopedic Association manuscripts and correspondence	1965
B2013-0036/010(17)	Canadian Orthopedic Association Annual Meeting programs	1948-1966
B2013-0036/010(18)	Canadian Orthopedic Association Annual Meeting notes	1950
B2013-0036/010(19)	Canadian Orthopedic Association Annual Convention – Jasper	1971
B2013-0036/010(20)	Canadian Orthopedic Association Annual Meeting – Winnipeg	1973
B2013-0036/010(21)	Canadian Orthopedic Association Annual Meeting – St. John's	1974
B2013-0036/010(22)	Canadian Orthopedic Association Annual Meeting – Toronto	1977
B2013-0036/010(23)	Canadian Orthopedic Association Annual Meeting – Montreal	1979
B2013-0036/010(24)	Canadian Orthopedic Association Congress	1979
B2013-0036/010(25)	Canadian Orthopedic Association Annual Meeting – Calgary	1980
B2013-0036/010(25)	Canadian Orthopedic Association Annual Meeting events	1980
B2013-0036/010(26)	Canadian Orthopedic Association Annual Meeting – Cape Town	1981
B2013-0036/010(27)	Canadian Orthopedic Association Annual Meeting – Quebec City	1983
B2013-0036/010(28)	Canadian Orthopedic Association events	1987
B2013-0036/010(29)	Canadian Orthopedic Association Award	1987
B2013-0036/011(01)	Canadian Orthopedic Association event	1994
B2013-0036/011(02)	The Canadian Medical Association Annual Meeting – Monaco	1983
B2013-0036/011(03)	The Canadian Medical Protective Association	1983-1984
B2013-0036/011(04)	The College of Physicians and Surgeons of Ontario – Annual Report	1979
B2013-0036/011(05)	The College of Physicians and Surgeons of Ontario – Annual Report	1989
B2013-0036/011(06)	Gallie Club Meetings	1951, 1961- 1962
B2013-0036/011(07)	International Society of the Knee – Membership information	1982-1988
B2013-0036/011(08)	International Correspondence Club	1968-1975

File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/011(09)	The Medico-Legal Society of Toronto – Council List and By-Laws	1986
B2013-0036/011(10)	Nuffield Foundation	1949-1965
B2013-0036/011(11)	The Ontario Orthopedic Association – Membership information	1980
B2013-0036/011(12)	The Ontario Orthopedic Association Report	1987
B2013-0036/011(13)	The Ontario Orthopedic Association Quarterly Report	1988
B2013-0036/011(14)	Ontario Medical Association – Ontario Government dispute	1982
B2013-0036/011(15)	Ontario Medical Association – Annual Meeting and Membership complaint	1984
B2013-0036/011(16)	Ontario Medical Association/OHIP Extra-billing debate	1985-1987
B2013-0036/011(17)	Ontario Medical Association – District 2 Annual Meeting	1986
B2013-0036/011(18)	Ontario Federation of School Athletic Associations – Education materials	1959
B2013-0036/011(19)	Orthopedic Guild Meetings	1958-1976
B2013-0036/011(20)	Orthopedic Guild Meetings	1963-1974
B2013-0036/011(21)	Orthopedic Guild Meetings	1938-1981
B2013-0036/011(22)	Orthopedic Guild Programs	1975-1979
B2013-0036/011(23)	Orthopedic Guild – Boston Meeting	1984
B2013-0036/011(24)	Societe Internationale de Chirurgie Orthopedique et de Traumatologie	1983-1990
B2013-0036/011(25)	Miscellaneous membership fees	1980

#### Series 6: Articles and papers

**Date range:** [ca. 1940s]-1995

**Extent:** 0.24 m (2 boxes) of textual records

**Scope and content:** This series contains research notes and data, drafts and final versions of some of MacIntosh's articles and papers. Not all of these papers were published – many were written to present at various talks, or to document various medical procedures which MacIntosh was working on. Some of the records in this series appear to be papers that MacIntosh started and never completed, or that led to different papers all together. The series also contains several papers that MacIntosh either co-wrote, or helped to edit.

**Arrangement:** The series is arranged in chronological order.

**Access:** The file listed below is restricted for 150 years from the last day of file creation in accordance with the Personal Health Information Protection Act (PHIPA).

- B2013-0036/012(10) **Boxes:** B2013-0036/012-/013

File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/012(01)	"Nephrolithialsis Occurring in Prolonged	ca. 1940
B2013-0036/012(02)	Recumbancy" "Amputations for Trauma"	ca. 1960s
DZU13-0036/01Z(0Z)	"Hemiarthroplasty of the Knee for Painful Valgus or	Cu. 17605
B2013-0036/012(03)	Varus Deformity"	ca. 1950s-1968
B2013-0036/012(04)	"Arthroplasty of the Knee in Rheumatoid Arthritis Using the Hemiarthroplasty Prosthesis" (Part 1)	ca. 1960s
B2013-0036/012(05)	"Arthroplasty of the Knee in Rheumatoid Arthritis Using the Hemiarthroplasty Prosthesis" (Part 2)	ca. 1960s
B2013-0036/012(06)	"Injuries of the Knee in Football"	ca. 1960s
B2013-0036/012(07)	"The Importance of the Anterior Cruciate Ligament in Relation to Tears of the Medial Meniscus in Young Adult Males"	ca. 1960s
B2013-0036/012(08)	"The Surgical Management of Osteoarthritis of the Knee"	ca. 1960s
B2013-0036/012(09)	"Anterior Cruciate Acute Injuries"	ca. 1960s
B2013-0036/012(10)	"The Hemi-Arthroplasty Prosthesis in Treatment"  RESTRICTED	ca. 1960s
B2013-0036/012(11)	"Tear of Medial Meniscus in Athletic Injuries, 1952- 1960"	1960
B2013-0036/012(12)	"Injuries and Mechanisms of Injuries of Menisci and Major Ligaments of the Knee in Athletes"	ca. 1962
B2013-0036/012(13)	"Radiostrontium Scanning of Bone Lesions" – annotated paper by Duncan Wilson	ca. 1965
B2013-0036/012(14)	Talar Tilt study and report	1968
B2013-0036/012(15)	"Surgical Treatment of Osteoarthritis in the Knee"	1969
B2013-0036/012(16)	"Anterior Cruciate Insufficiency"	1969
B2013-0036/012(17)	"Anterior Cruciate Insufficiency: Its Relationship to Meniscal Injuries"	1969
B2013-0036/012(18)	Manuscripts – High Tibial Osteotomy	ca. 197-
B2013-0036/012(19)	Notes – Anterior Cruciate/Over-the-Top Repair paper	ca. 1970s
B2013-0036/012(20)	Manuscript – Anterior Cruciate Ligaments Insufficiency paper	ca. 1970s
B2013-0036/012(21)	"Anterior Cruciate Insufficiency: A Follow-up of 101 Cases"	ca. 1970s
B2013-0036/012(22)	Manuscript – Tibio-Femoral Reconstruction/Patello- Femoral Reconstruction (Incomplete)	ca. 1970s
B2013-0036/012(23)	"The Role of Hemi-Arthroplasty in Arthritis of the Knee" –Unknown author	ca. 1970s
B2013-0036/012(24)	"Chronic Anterior Cruciate Deficient Knee: Long- Term Surgical Results" with Drs. Amirault and Cameron	ca. 1970s
B2013-0036/012(25)	Reviews: "Blunt Trauma to the Abdomen" and "Effects of Taping and Bracing on the Unstable Knee"	1970
B2013-0036/012(26)	"Acute Tears of the Anterior Cruciate Ligament"	ca. 1970s

File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/012(27)	"Post-operative Flexion Contracture of the Knee" with Dr. Peter Welsh	ca. 197-
B2013-0036/012(28)	"Joint Debridement and High Tibial Osteotomy"	ca. 197-
B2013-0036/012(29)	"The Pivot-Shift" with Drs. R.D. Galway and A. Beaupre	1971
B2013-0036/012(30)	"The Lateral Pivot Shift"	1971
B2013-0036/013(01)	"The Lateral Pivot Shift"	1972
B2013-0036/013(02)	"The Lateral Pivot Shift"	1972-1981
B2013-0036/013(03)	"Anterior Cruciate Syndrome: The Necessity for Acute Repair"	1972
B2013-0036/013(04)	"Acute Anterior Cruciate Ligament" Paper slides	1974
B2013-0036/013(05)	"Anterior Cruciate (Acute) Early Report"	1974
B2013-0036/013(06)	"The Anterior Cruciate Ligament: Over-the-top Repair" (Part 1)	ca. 1974
B2013-0036/013(07)	"The Anterior Cruciate Ligament: Over-the-top Repair" (Part 2)	ca. 1974
B2013-0036/013(08)	"Acute Anterior Cruciate Ligament Ruptures" with Dr. R.J.A. Tregonning (Part 1)	ca. 1977
B2013-0036/013(09)	"Acute Anterior Cruciate Ligament Ruptures" with Dr. R.J.A. Tregonning (Part 2)	1977-1978
B2013-0036/013(10)	"Acute Anterior Cruciate Ligament Ruptures" with Dr. R.J.A. Tregonning (Part 3)	ca. 1977
B2013-0036/013(11)	Revision – "Illiotibial Band Trasnfer" by Dr. James A. Nicholas	1978
B2013-0036/013(12)	"Surgical Repair of Acute Anterior Cruciate Injury"	1979
B2013-0036/013(13)	"The Lateral Pivot Shift: An Overview" with Dr. R.D. Galway	1979
B2013-0036/013(14)	"MacIntosh Tenodesis for Anterolateral Instability of the Knee" with Drs. Ireland and Trickey	1980
B2013-0036/013(15)	"The Pivot Shifts" with Drs. Galway and Beaupre	ca. 1980
B2013-0036/013(16)	Review – "Synovial Environment of the Knee" by Dr. P. Guillen-Garcia	1982
B2013-0036/013(17)	"Chronic Anterior Cruciate Deficient Knee: Long- Term Surgical Results" with Drs. J.D. Amirault, J.C. Cameron and P.H. Marks	ca. 1985
B2013-0036/013(18)	"Acute Knee Dislocations: Toronto General Hospital 1975-1985" with Drs. J.J. Murnaghan, and J.C. Cameron	ca. 1986
B2013-0036/013(19)	"Conservative Treatment of Shoulder Dislocation in Young Males" with Drs. B. Yoneda and Peter Welsh	ca. 1986
B2013-0036/013(20)	"The Hart House Clinic for Athletic Injuries, 1935- 1986"	1986
B2013-0036/013(21)	"Surgical Repair of the Anterior Cruciate Ligament" with Drs. J.C. Cameron and B.G Courtney	1986
B2013-0036/013(22)	"The Lateral Pivot Shift" Transcription by Doug MacIntosh	1995
B2013-0036/013(23)	Shoulder Injuries paper	n.d

#### **Series 7: Correspondence**

**Date range:** 1958-1990

Extent: 0.12 m (1 box) of textual records

**Scope and content:** This series contains mainly professional correspondence between MacIntosh and various subjects. MacIntosh's correspondence was arranged by subject, such as 'hemiarthroplasty' or 'patient recovery', as well as files for specific individuals or organizations. While this series has been created to house most of MacIntosh's correspondence, letters and notes from MacIntosh can be found within many of the other series in this fonds.

**Arrangement:** This series has been arranged chronologically.

**Access:** The files listed below in this series are restricted for 150 years from the last day of file creation in accordance with the Personal Health Information Protection Act (PHIPA).

- B2013-0036/014(05) and (07)

**Boxes:** B2013-0036/014

File number	File title Date	
B2013-0036/014(01)	Correspondence re. Arthroplasty of the Knee	1958-1964
B2013-0036/014(02)	Correspondence re. Hemiarthroplasty	1964-1967
B2013-0036/014(03)	Boston Orthopedic Club correspondence	1964
B2013-0036/014(04)	Correspondence – Misc.	1965-1966
B2013-0036/014(05)	Correspondence with other doctors (referrals and requests) <b>RESTRICTED</b>	1966-1969
B2013-0036/014(06)	Correspondence re. Arthroplasty of the Knee	1966-1971
B2013-0036/014(07)	Correspondence re. Patient Recovery – Acute Dislocation of the Knee <b>RESTRICTED</b>	1967
B2013-0036/014(08)	Correspondence re. Howmet Manufacturing	1969
B2013-0036/014(09)	Correspondence re. programs and tours given by MacIntosh	1969-1982
B2013-0036/014(10)	Correspondence with Dr. R. Lifeso	ca. 1970
B2013-0036/014(11)	Patient-related correspondence	1970-1975
B2013-0036/014(12)	Correspondence with Dr. John Charnley	1970-1977
B2013-0036/014(13)	Correspondence with University of Guelph re. talk	1971
B2013-0036/014(14)	Correspondence re. Osteogenic Sarcoma	1971
B2013-0036/014(15)	Correspondence re. Pivot Shift	1971-1979
B2013-0036/014(16)	Correspondence – Misc.	1972-1993
B2013-0036/014(17)	Correspondence with Dr. Mack Clayton	1974
B2013-0036/014(18)	Correspondence re. Toronto Visitors	1974-1977
B2013-0036/014(19)	Correspondence re. Anterior Cruciate Ligament Repair	1974
B2013-0036/014(20)	Correspondence re. The Campbell Clinic – Operative Orthopedics	1978

File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/014(21)	Correspondence re. Anterior Cruciate Ligament problems	1978
B2013-0036/014(22)	Correspondence with Dr. Russell Tregonning	1979-1980
B2013-0036/014(23)	Correspondence re. The Canadian Medical Protective Association/McCarthy and McCarthy	1979-1980
B2013-0036/014(24)	Correspondence re. The University of Ottawa General Hospital visit	1980
B2013-0036/014(25)	Correspondence re. Ruth Jackson Seminar	1980
B2013-0036/014(26)	Correspondence re. University of Cincinnati Sports Medicine Institute	1980
B2013-0036/014(27)	Correspondence with Dr. Hand Uhthoff, University of Ottawa	1980
B2013-0036/014(28)	Correspondence – Misc.	1980
B2013-0036/014(29)	Correspondence re. University of Massachusetts, Department of Orthopedics	1980
B2013-0036/014(30)	Correspondence re. The University of Newcastle Upon Tyne	1981-1982
B2013-0036/014(31)	Correspondence re. Anterior Cruciate Injuries	1982
B2013-0036/014(32)	Correspondence with Springer Publishing	1982
B2013-0036/014(33)	Correspondence with Dr. Freddie H. Fu, University Orthopedics Inc., Pittsburgh	1982
B2013-0036/014(34)	Correspondence with Dr. M.F.X. Glynn – Deep Vein Thrombosis	1982
B2013-0036/014(35)	Correspondence re. Washington Orthopedic and Knee Clinic	1986
B2013-0036/014(36)	Correspondence with Dr. R.P. Jakub, University of Bern	1987
B2013-0036/014(37)	Correspondence with Dr. Daniel Gautier	1989
B2013-0036/014(38)	Correspondence re. College of Physicians and Surgeons of Ontario	1990

#### Series 8: Hospital employment

**Date range:** [ca. 1940s]-1995

Extent: 0.19 m (2 boxes) of textual records

**Scope and content:** This series is comprised of most of MacIntosh's records dealing with his employment and involvement at several hospitals, including Sunnybrook Hospital, Toronto General Hospital, Mount Sinai Hospital, and The Riverdale Hospital. The series also contains material MacIntosh accumulated while serving on hospital boards and committees, as well as employment information detailing MacIntosh's work with the University of Toronto's Faculty of Medicine, and information on work MacIntosh completed for the Worker's Compensation Board.

**Arrangement:** The series is arranged in chronological order.

**Access:** The file listed below is restricted for 150 years from the last day of file creation in accordance with the Personal Health Information Protection Act (PHIPA).

- B2013-0036/016(10) **Boxes:** B2013-0036/015-/016

File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/015(01)	Sunnybrook Hospital	ca. 1940s
B2013-0036/015(02)	University of Toronto – Appointment and salary forms	1950-1968
B2013-0036/015(03)	University Health Service Advisory Committee – Annual Reports	1950, 1959- 1968
B2013-0036/015(04)	Department of University Health Service – Annual Report	1956-1957
B2013-0036/015(05)	Toronto General Hospital – Orthopedic Division Meetings	1964-1968
B2013-0036/015(06)	Toronto General Hospital – Staff Association Agreement	ca. 1966
B2013-0036/015(07)	Toronto General Hospital – Medical Staff Association	1968
B2013-0036/015(08)	University of Toronto Faculty of Medicine – Committee on Decision Making Processes Reports	1970
B2013-0036/015(09)	University of Toronto Department of Surgery – Examinations/Education Committee Minutes	1974
B2013-0036/015(10)	The Riverdale Hospital Board of Governors – Report and Financial Statement	1974-1975
B2013-0036/015(11)	University of Toronto Department of Surgery minutes	1979
B2013-0036/015(12)	Toronto General Hospital – Orthopedic Council minutes	1979
B2013-0036/015(13)	Toronto General Hospital Division of Orthopedic Surgery meeting minutes	1979
B2013-0036/015(14)	University of Toronto Division of Orthopedic Surgery meeting minutes	1979-1980
B2013-0036/015(15)	University of Toronto Division of Orthopedic Surgery events	1980
B2013-0036/015(16)	St. John's Convalescent Hospital – Annual meeting	1980
B2013-0036/015(17)	The Riverdale Hospital – Board of Governors meetings	1980
B2013-0036/015(18)	Toronto General Hospital – Orthopedic on-call list	1980
B2013-0036/015(19)	Workers Compensation Board Benefits policy	1982
B2013-0036/015(20)	Toronto General Hospital – Memos and correspondence	1982-1983
B2013-0036/015(21)	Mount Sinai Hospital – Correspondence	1982-1988
B2013-0036/015(22)	Toronto General Hospital – Orthopedic Department general memos	1982-1987
B2013-0036/015(23)	University of Toronto Department of Surgery human resources	1983-1988
B2013-0036/016(01)	The Riverdale Hospital Board of Governors Annual Meetings	1983-1987

File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/016(02)	Toronto General Hospital – Medical staff bulletin	1983-1987
B2013-0036/016(03)	Workers Compensation Board – Memos	1985
B2013-0036/016(04)	Toronto General Hospital – Memos and educational materials	1985-1986
B2013-0036/016(05)	University of Toronto Appointment and Promotion Information	1985-1987
B2013-0036/016(06)	University of Toronto Faculty of Medicine – Clinical appointments criteria	1986
B2013-0036/016(07)	University of Toronto Department of Preventative Medicine and Biostatistics – Study assistance information	1987
B2013-0036/016(08)	University of Toronto School of Physical and Health Education Search Committee – Sports Medicine and Athletic Injuries	1987
B2013-0036/016(09)	Toronto General Hospital Suspension of Hospital Privileges	1989
B2013-0036/016(10)	Worker's Compensation Board invoices RESTRICTED	1990-1991
B2013-0036/016(11)	University of Toronto Division of Orthopedic Surgery – Kennedy Professorship	1995

#### Series 9: Medical practice administration

**Date range:** 1950-2003

**Extent:** 1.26 m (6 boxes) of textual records

**Scope and content:** This series contains records from MacIntosh's medical practice. The series includes MacIntosh's day planners and appointment books, account books, office income and expenses information, telephone message books, and his patient Simplex System, which helped MacIntosh keep track of patient appointments and payment information. The series also contains some records dealing with office space rentals, and some correspondence with various prosthesis manufacturers regarding the use of their projects within the clinic.

**Arrangement:** The series is arranged mainly by the function of the records.

Access: The files listed below in this series are restricted for 150 years from the last day of file creation in accordance with the Personal Health Information Protection Act (PHIPA).

B2013-0036/017(01)-(04), (06), (08)

B2013-0036/020-/022

**Boxes:** B2013-036/017-/022

File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/017(01)	Account Book <b>RESTRICTED</b>	1956-1969
B2013-0036/017(02)	Record Books (Misc. patient appointments/patient index) <b>RESTRICTED</b>	1979-2003

B2013-0036/017(04  'Monthly Minder' (Appointment books)   RESTRICTED   1981-198   B2013-0036/017(05  Secretary Nancy Irwin - Letter of Recommendation   1981   B2013-0036/017(06  Income and Expenses   RESTRICTED   1987-198   B2013-0036/017(06  Income and Expenses   RESTRICTED   1987-198   B2013-0036/017(07  Address Book   (Ca. 1996   1980-1999   1980-	File number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/017(04)   Monthly Minder' (Appointment books)   RESTRICTED   1985-198   1980-1903-0036/017(05)   Secretary Nancy Inwin – Letter of Recommendation   1981   1987-198   192013-0036/017(07)   Address Book   [ca. 1990   1987-198   192013-0036/017(07)   Address Book   [ca. 1990   1987-198   192013-0036/018(07)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1989-198   1989-198   198013-0036/018(02)   Day-Minder' (Appointment books)   1984,198   198013-0036/018(03)   Day-Minder' (Appointment books)   1990   198013-0036/018(03)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1990	B2013-0036/017(03)	'Monthly Minder' (Appointment books) RESTRICTED	1981-1984
B2013-0036/017(05)   Secretary Nancy Irwin - Letter of Recommendation   1981   B2013-0036/017(06)   Income and Expenses   RESTRICTED   1987-198   B2013-0036/017(07)   Address Book   [ca. 1996   B2013-0036/017(08)   Patient Appointment book   RESTRICTED   1989-199   B2013-0036/018(02)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1984, 198   B2013-0036/018(02)   Day-Minder' (Appointment books)   1994, 198   B2013-0036/018(02)   Day-Minder' (Appointment books)   1994, 198   B2013-0036/018(04)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1991, 199   B2013-0036/018(05)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1991, 199   B2013-0036/019(05)   Day Book (Daily Business Records)   July-Dec 1983   Day Book (Daily Business Records)   July-Dec 1983   Day Book (Daily Business Records)   July 1991   Dec. 199   Dec. 1			1985-1989
B2013-0036/017(06)   Income and Expenses RESTRICTED   1987-198   B2013-0036/017(07)   Address Book   [ca.1990]   S2013-0036/018(01)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1989-199   B2013-0036/018(02)   'Day-Minder' (Appointment books)   1984,198   B2013-0036/018(03)   'Day-Minder' (Appointment books)   1994,198   B2013-0036/018(03)   'Day-Minder' (Appointment books)   1991,199   B2013-0036/018(03)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1991,199   B2013-0036/018(05)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1996   B2013-0036/018(05)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1996   B2013-0036/019(01)   Day Book (Daily Business Records)   July-Dec 1983   Jan Jur 1984   B2013-0036/019(03)   Day Book (Daily Business Records)   July 1991   Dec. 1998   B2013-0036/019(04)   Office Telephone Messages   1984-198   B2013-0036/019(05)   Patient Phone Messages   1988   B2013-0036/019(06)   Office notepad   Professional Orthopaedic Supplies Ltd. Financial statements   1969-198   B2013-0036/019(07)   Down Bro's Prosthesis Manufacturing   1965-196   B2013-0036/019(07)   Down Bro's Prosthesis Manufacturing   1965-196   B2013-0036/019(10)   Down Bro's Prosthesis Manufacturing   1965-196   B2013-0036/019(12)   Total knee prosthesis vendor information   1973   B2013-0036/019(13)   Total elbow prosthesis vendor information   1973   B2013-0036/019(13)   Total elbow prosthesis vendor information   1973   B2013-0036/019(14)   University of Arizona consult cheque   1979   B2013-0036/020(01)   Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)   RESTRICTED   1950-195   B2013-0036/020(04)   Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)   RESTRICTED   1958   B2013-0036/020(04)   Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)   RESTRICTED   1958   B2013-0036/020(04)   Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)   RESTRICTED   1967   B2013-0036/020(04)   Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)   RESTRICTED   1967   B2013-0036/020(04)   Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)   RESTRICTED   1967   B2013-0036/020(04)   Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursemen	, ,		
B2013-0036/017(07)   Address Book   Eca. 1990   S2013-0036/017(08)   Patient Appointment book   RESTRICTED   1989-199   S2013-0036/018(01)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1983   S2013-0036/018(02)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1984, 198   S2013-0036/018(03)   Day-Minder' (Appointment books)   1990   S2013-0036/018(03)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1990   S2013-0036/018(05)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1990   S2013-0036/018(05)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1996   S2013-0036/019(01)   Day Book (Daily Business Records)   July-Dec 1983   S2013-0036/019(02)   Day Book (Daily Business Records)   July 1991   July 1991   July 1991   S2013-0036/019(02)   Day Book (Daily Business Records)   July 1991   Dec. 199   S2013-0036/019(04)   Office Telephone Messages   1984-198   S2013-0036/019(05)   Patient Phone Messages   1988   S2013-0036/019(05)   Patient Phone Messages   1988   S2013-0036/019(06)   Office notepad   n.d.   Professional Orthopaedic Supplies Ltd. Financial statements   1969-198   S2013-0036/019(07)   S2013-0036/019(07)   Austenal Canada Ltd Correspondence re. tibial plateau prototypes   S2013-0036/019(10)   Down Bro's Prosthesis Manufacturing   1965   S2013-0036/019(11)   Austenal Canada Ltd Correspondence re. tibial plateau prototypes   S2013-0036/019(14)   University of Arizona consult cheque   1979   S2013-0036/019(14)   University of Arizona consult cheque   1979   S2013-0036/019(14)   University of Arizona consult cheque   1979   S2013-0036/020(01)   Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)   RESTRICTED   1953   S2013-0036/020(02)   Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)   RESTRICTED   1953   S2013-0036/020(03)   Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)   RESTRICTED   1954   S2013-0036/020(04)   Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)   RESTRICTED   1965-196   S2013-0036/020(05)   Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)   RESTRICTED   1966-196   S2013-0036/021(05)   Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)   RESTRICTED   1965-196   S2			1987-1988
B2013-0036/018(01)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1983   B2013-0036/018(02)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1983   B2013-0036/018(02)   Day-Minder' (Appointment books)   1984,198   B2013-0036/018(03)   Day-Minder' (Appointment books)   1990   B2013-0036/018(04)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1991,199   B2013-0036/018(05)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1991,199   B2013-0036/018(05)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1991,199   B2013-0036/019(01)   Day Book (Daily Business Records)   July-Dec 1988			[ca. 1990s]
B2013-0036/018(01)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1983   B2013-0036/018(02)   'Day-Minder' (Appointment books)   1984,198   E2013-0036/018(03)   'Day-Minder' (Appointment books)   1990   B2013-0036/018(04)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1991,199   B2013-0036/018(05)   Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)   1996   B2013-0036/019(01)   Day Book (Daily Business Records)   July-Dec 1983   July-Dec 1984   July-1991			1989-1991
B2013-0036/018(02)         'Day-Minder' (Appointment books)         1984,198           B2013-0036/018(03)         'Day-Minder' (Appointment books)         1990           B2013-0036/018(04)         Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)         1991,199           B2013-0036/018(05)         Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)         1991,199           B2013-0036/019(01)         Day Book (Daily Business Records)         July-Dec 198           B2013-0036/019(02)         Day Book (Daily Business Records)         July 1991           B2013-0036/019(03)         Day Book (Daily Business Records)         July 1991           B2013-0036/019(04)         Office Telephone Messages         1984-198           B2013-0036/019(05)         Patient Phone Messages         1984-198           B2013-0036/019(06)         Office notepad         n.d.           B2013-0036/019(07)         Professional Orthopaedic Supplies Ltd. Financial statements         1969-198           B2013-0036/019(08)         Records management – taxation files         1971-198           B2013-0036/019(09)         Ontario Health Insurance Plan claim information         1979-198           B2013-0036/019(11)         Down Bro's Prosthesis Manufacturing         1965-196           B2013-0036/019(12)         Total kinee prosthesis vendor information         1973           B2013-0036/019(15)			
B2013-0036/018(03)         'Day-Minder' (Appointment books)         1990           B2013-0036/018(04)         Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)         1991,199           B2013-0036/018(05)         Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)         1991,199           B2013-0036/019(01)         Day Book (Daily Business Records)         July-Dec 1983           B2013-0036/019(02)         Day Book (Daily Business Records)         Jan Jur 1984           B2013-0036/019(03)         Day Book (Daily Business Records)         July 1991 Dec. 199           B2013-0036/019(04)         Office Telephone Messages         1984-198           B2013-0036/019(04)         Office Telephone Messages         1988           B2013-0036/019(05)         Patient Phone Messages         1988           B2013-0036/019(06)         Office notepad         n.d.           B2013-0036/019(07)         Professional Orthopaedic Supplies Ltd. Financial statements         1969-198           B2013-0036/019(07)         Records management – taxation files         1971-198           B2013-0036/019(10)         Down Bro's Prosthesis Manufacturing         1965           B2013-0036/019(11)         Down Bro's Prosthesis wanufacturing         1965           B2013-0036/019(11)         Austenal Canada Ltd. – Correspondence re. tibial plateau prototypes         1965           B2013-0036/019(13) <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>			
B2013-0036/018(04)         Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)         1991,199           B2013-0036/018(05)         Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)         1996           B2013-0036/019(01)         Day Book (Daily Business Records)         July-Dec 1983           B2013-0036/019(02)         Day Book (Daily Business Records)         Jan Jur 1984           B2013-0036/019(03)         Day Book (Daily Business Records)         July 1991 Dec. 199           B2013-0036/019(04)         Office Telephone Messages         1984-198           B2013-0036/019(05)         Patient Phone Messages         1988           B2013-0036/019(07)         Professional Orthopaedic Supplies Ltd. Financial statements         1969-198           B2013-0036/019(07)         Records management – taxation files         1979-198           B2013-0036/019(08)         Records management – taxation files         1979-198           B2013-0036/019(10)         Down Bro's Prosthesis Manufacturing         1965           B2013-0036/019(11)         Down Bro's Prosthesis Manufacturing         1965           B2013-0036/019(11)         Austenal Canada Ltd. – Correspondence re. tibial plateau prototypes         1965-196           B2013-0036/019(13)         Total knee prosthesis vendor information         1973           B2013-0036/019(15)         Medical office space – property management         1980			
B2013-0036/018(05)         Day-By-Day Journal (Appointment books)         1996           B2013-0036/019(01)         Day Book (Daily Business Records)         July-Dec 1983           B2013-0036/019(02)         Day Book (Daily Business Records)         Jan Jur 1984           B2013-0036/019(03)         Day Book (Daily Business Records)         July 1991 Dec. 199           B2013-0036/019(04)         Office Telephone Messages         1984-198           B2013-0036/019(05)         Patient Phone Messages         1988           B2013-0036/019(06)         Office notepad         n.d.           B2013-0036/019(07)         Professional Orthopaedic Supplies Ltd. Financial statements         1969-198           B2013-0036/019(07)         Records management – taxation files         1971-198           B2013-0036/019(09)         Ontario Health Insurance Plan claim information         1979-198           B2013-0036/019(11)         Down Bro's Prosthesis Manufacturing         1965           B2013-0036/019(11)         Austenal Canada Ltd. – Correspondence re. tibial plateau prototypes         1965-196           B2013-0036/019(12)         Total knee prosthesis vendor information         1973           B2013-0036/019(13)         Total elbow prosthesis vendor information         1973           B2013-0036/019(14)         University of Arizona consult cheque         1979			1991,1993
B2013-0036/019(01)         Day Book (Daily Business Records)         July-Dec 1983           B2013-0036/019(02)         Day Book (Daily Business Records)         Jan Jur 1984           B2013-0036/019(03)         Day Book (Daily Business Records)         July 1991 Dec. 199           B2013-0036/019(04)         Office Telephone Messages         1984-198           B2013-0036/019(05)         Patient Phone Messages         1988           B2013-0036/019(07)         Professional Orthopaedic Supplies Ltd. Financial statements         1969-198           B2013-0036/019(07)         Records management – taxation files         1971-198           B2013-0036/019(09)         Ontario Health Insurance Plan claim information         1979-198           B2013-0036/019(10)         Down Bro's Prosthesis Manufacturing         1965-196           B2013-0036/019(11)         Austenal Canada Ltd. – Correspondence re. tibial plateau prototypes         1965-196           B2013-0036/019(12)         Total knee prosthesis vendor information         1973           B2013-0036/019(13)         Total elbow prosthesis vendor information         1979           B2013-0036/019(13)         Total elbow prosthesis vendor information         1979           B2013-0036/02(01)         Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED         1980           B2013-0036/02(01)         Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) R			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
B2013-0036/019(03) Day Book (Dally Business Records)  B2013-0036/019(04) Office Telephone Messages  B2013-0036/019(05) Patient Phone Messages  B2013-0036/019(06) Office notepad  n.d.  B2013-0036/019(07) Professional Orthopaedic Supplies Ltd. Financial statements  B2013-0036/019(08) Records management – taxation files  B2013-0036/019(09) Ontario Health Insurance Plan claim information  B2013-0036/019(10) Down Bro's Prosthesis Manufacturing  B2013-0036/019(11) Austenal Canada Ltd. – Correspondence re. tibial plateau prototypes  B2013-0036/019(12) Total knee prosthesis vendor information  B2013-0036/019(13) Total elbow prosthesis vendor information  B2013-0036/019(14) University of Arizona consult cheque  B2013-0036/019(15) Office rental fees  B2013-0036/020(01) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED  B2013-0036/020(02) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED  B2013-0036/020(04) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED  B2013-0036/020(05) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED  B2013-0036/020(06) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED  B2013-0036/021(01) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED  B2013-0036/021(03) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED  B2013-0036/021(03) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED  B2013-0036/021(03) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED  B2013-0036/021(05	,		July-Dec.
B2013-0036/019(04)   Office Telephone Messages   1984-198   1989   198	B2013-0036/019(02)	Day Book (Daily Business Records)	Jan June 1984
B2013-0036/019(05)         Patient Phone Messages         1988           B2013-0036/019(06)         Office notepad         n.d.           B2013-0036/019(07)         Professional Orthopaedic Supplies Ltd. Financial statements         1969-198           B2013-0036/019(08)         Records management – taxation files         1971-198           B2013-0036/019(09)         Ontario Health Insurance Plan claim information         1979-198           B2013-0036/019(10)         Down Bro's Prosthesis Manufacturing         1965           B2013-0036/019(11)         Austenal Canada Ltd. – Correspondence re. tibial plateau prototypes         1965-196           B2013-0036/019(12)         Total knee prosthesis vendor information         1973           B2013-0036/019(13)         Total elbow prosthesis vendor information         1973           B2013-0036/019(14)         University of Arizona consult cheque         1979           B2013-0036/019(15)         Office rental fees         1980           B2013-0036/019(16)         Medical office space – property management         1984           B2013-0036/020(01)         Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED         1953           B2013-0036/020(02)         Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED         1958           B2013-0036/020(04)         Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED         1963-196	B2013-0036/019(03)	Day Book (Daily Business Records)	July 1991 – Dec. 1994
B2013-0036/019(06)         Office notepad         n.d.           B2013-0036/019(07)         Professional Orthopaedic Supplies Ltd. Financial statements         1969-198           B2013-0036/019(08)         Records management – taxation files         1971-198           B2013-0036/019(10)         Ontario Health Insurance Plan claim information         1979-198           B2013-0036/019(10)         Down Bro's Prosthesis Manufacturing         1965           B2013-0036/019(11)         Austenal Canada Ltd. – Correspondence re. tibial plateau prototypes         1965-196           B2013-0036/019(12)         Total knee prosthesis vendor information         1973           B2013-0036/019(13)         Total elbow prosthesis vendor information         1973           B2013-0036/019(14)         University of Arizona consult cheque         1979           B2013-0036/019(15)         Office rental fees         1980           B2013-0036/019(16)         Medical office space – property management         1984           B2013-0036/020(01)         Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED         1950-195           B2013-0036/020(02)         Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED         1958           B2013-0036/020(04)         Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED         1958           B2013-0036/020(06)         Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED <td>B2013-0036/019(04)</td> <td>Office Telephone Messages</td> <td>1984-1988</td>	B2013-0036/019(04)	Office Telephone Messages	1984-1988
B2013-0036/019(07)Professional Orthopaedic Supplies Ltd. Financial statements1969-198B2013-0036/019(08)Records management – taxation files1971-198B2013-0036/019(09)Ontario Health Insurance Plan claim information1979-198B2013-0036/019(10)Down Bro's Prosthesis Manufacturing1965B2013-0036/019(11)Austenal Canada Ltd. – Correspondence re. tibial plateau prototypes1965-196B2013-0036/019(12)Total knee prosthesis vendor information1973B2013-0036/019(13)Total elbow prosthesis vendor information1973B2013-0036/019(14)University of Arizona consult cheque1979B2013-0036/019(15)Office rental fees1980B2013-0036/019(16)Medical office space – property management1984B2013-0036/020(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1953-195B2013-0036/020(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1956B2013-0036/020(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1958B2013-0036/020(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1961-196B2013-0036/020(06)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1963-196B2013-0036/021(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1965-196B2013-0036/021(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1965-196B2013-0036/021(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1967-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1969-197B2013-	B2013-0036/019(05)	Patient Phone Messages	1988
B2013-0036/019(08)         Records management – taxation files         1971-198           B2013-0036/019(09)         Ontario Health Insurance Plan claim information         1979-198           B2013-0036/019(10)         Down Bro's Prosthesis Manufacturing         1965           B2013-0036/019(11)         Austenal Canada Ltd. – Correspondence re. tibial plateau prototypes         1965-196           B2013-0036/019(12)         Total knee prosthesis vendor information         1973           B2013-0036/019(13)         Total elbow prosthesis vendor information         1973           B2013-0036/019(14)         University of Arizona consult cheque         1979           B2013-0036/019(15)         Office rental fees         1980           B2013-0036/019(16)         Medical office space – property management         1984           B2013-0036/020(01)         Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED         1950-195           B2013-0036/020(02)         Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED         1956           B2013-0036/020(04)         Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED         1956           B2013-0036/020(04)         Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED         1963-196           B2013-0036/020(06)         Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED         1963-196           B2013-0036/021(01)         Doctor's Simplex Syste	B2013-0036/019(06)		n.d.
B2013-0036/019(09)Ontario Health Insurance Plan claim information1979-198B2013-0036/019(10)Down Bro's Prosthesis Manufacturing1965B2013-0036/019(11)Austenal Canada Ltd. – Correspondence re. tibial plateau prototypes1965-196B2013-0036/019(12)Total knee prosthesis vendor information1973B2013-0036/019(13)Total elbow prosthesis vendor information1973B2013-0036/019(14)University of Arizona consult cheque1979B2013-0036/019(15)Office rental fees1980B2013-0036/019(16)Medical office space – property management1984B2013-0036/020(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1950-195B2013-0036/020(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1953B2013-0036/020(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1956B2013-0036/020(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1958B2013-0036/020(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1961B2013-0036/020(06)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1963-196B2013-0036/021(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1965-196B2013-0036/021(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1967-196B2013-0036/021(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1967-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1969-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1970-197B2013-0036/021(0	B2013-0036/019(07)		1969-1980
B2013-0036/019(10)Down Bro's Prosthesis Manufacturing1965B2013-0036/019(11)Austenal Canada Ltd. – Correspondence re. tibial plateau prototypes1965-196B2013-0036/019(12)Total knee prosthesis vendor information1973B2013-0036/019(13)Total elbow prosthesis vendor information1973B2013-0036/019(14)University of Arizona consult cheque1979B2013-0036/019(15)Office rental fees1980B2013-0036/019(16)Medical office space – property management1984B2013-0036/020(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1950-195B2013-0036/020(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1953B2013-0036/020(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1956B2013-0036/020(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1958B2013-0036/020(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1961B2013-0036/020(06)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1963-196B2013-0036/021(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1965-196B2013-0036/021(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1967B2013-0036/021(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1967-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1969-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1970-197	B2013-0036/019(08)	Records management – taxation files	1971-1982
B2013-0036/019(11)Austenal Canada Ltd. – Correspondence re. tibial plateau prototypes1965-196B2013-0036/019(12)Total knee prosthesis vendor information1973B2013-0036/019(13)Total elbow prosthesis vendor information1973B2013-0036/019(14)University of Arizona consult cheque1979B2013-0036/019(15)Office rental fees1980B2013-0036/019(16)Medical office space – property management1984B2013-0036/020(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTEDB2013-0036/020(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTEDB2013-0036/020(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTEDB2013-0036/020(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTEDB2013-0036/020(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTEDB2013-0036/020(06)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTEDB2013-0036/021(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTEDB2013-0036/021(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTEDB2013-0036/021(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTEDB2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTEDB2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTEDB2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTEDB2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTEDB2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED<	B2013-0036/019(09)	Ontario Health Insurance Plan claim information	1979-1981
B2013-0036/019(12) Total knee prosthesis vendor information 1973 B2013-0036/019(13) Total elbow prosthesis vendor information 1973 B2013-0036/019(14) University of Arizona consult cheque 1979 B2013-0036/019(15) Office rental fees 1980 B2013-0036/019(16) Medical office space – property management 1984 B2013-0036/020(01) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED 1950-195 B2013-0036/020(02) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED 1953 B2013-0036/020(03) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED 1956 B2013-0036/020(04) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED 1958 B2013-0036/020(04) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED 1961 B2013-0036/020(06) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED 1963-196 B2013-0036/021(01) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED 1963-196 B2013-0036/021(02) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED 1965-196 B2013-0036/021(03) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED 1967 B2013-0036/021(04) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED 1967 B2013-0036/021(04) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED 1967-197 B2013-0036/021(04) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED 1970-197 B2013-0036/021(05) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED 1970-197	B2013-0036/019(10)	Down Bro's Prosthesis Manufacturing	1965
B2013-0036/019(12)Total knee prosthesis vendor information1973B2013-0036/019(13)Total elbow prosthesis vendor information1973B2013-0036/019(14)University of Arizona consult cheque1979B2013-0036/019(15)Office rental fees1980B2013-0036/019(16)Medical office space – property management1984B2013-0036/020(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1950-195B2013-0036/020(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1953B2013-0036/020(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1956B2013-0036/020(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1958B2013-0036/020(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1961B2013-0036/020(06)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1963-196B2013-0036/021(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1965-196B2013-0036/021(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1967B2013-0036/021(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1969-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1970-197	B2013-0036/019(11)	·	1965-1969
B2013-0036/019(13)Total elbow prosthesis vendor information1973B2013-0036/019(14)University of Arizona consult cheque1979B2013-0036/019(15)Office rental fees1980B2013-0036/019(16)Medical office space – property management1984B2013-0036/020(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1950-195B2013-0036/020(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1953B2013-0036/020(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1956B2013-0036/020(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1958B2013-0036/020(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1961B2013-0036/020(06)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1963-196B2013-0036/021(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1965-196B2013-0036/021(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1967-197B2013-0036/021(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1969-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1970-197	B2013-0036/019(12)		1973
B2013-0036/019(14)University of Arizona consult cheque1979B2013-0036/019(15)Office rental fees1980B2013-0036/019(16)Medical office space – property management1984B2013-0036/020(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1950-195B2013-0036/020(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1953B2013-0036/020(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1956B2013-0036/020(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1958B2013-0036/020(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1961B2013-0036/020(06)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1963-196B2013-0036/021(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1965-196B2013-0036/021(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1967-197B2013-0036/021(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1969-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1970-197			
B2013-0036/019(16)Office rental fees1980B2013-0036/019(16)Medical office space – property management1984B2013-0036/020(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1950-195B2013-0036/020(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1953B2013-0036/020(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1956B2013-0036/020(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1958B2013-0036/020(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1961B2013-0036/020(06)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1963-196B2013-0036/021(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1965-196B2013-0036/021(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1967B2013-0036/021(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1969-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED1970-197			
B2013-0036/019(16)Medical office space – property management1984B2013-0036/020(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1950-195B2013-0036/020(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1953B2013-0036/020(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1956B2013-0036/020(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1958B2013-0036/020(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1961B2013-0036/020(06)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1963-196B2013-0036/021(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1967-196B2013-0036/021(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1967-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1969-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1970-197			
B2013-0036/020(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1950-195B2013-0036/020(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1953B2013-0036/020(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1956B2013-0036/020(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1958B2013-0036/020(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1961B2013-0036/020(06)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1963-196B2013-0036/021(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1965-196B2013-0036/021(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1967B2013-0036/021(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1965-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1973			
B2013-0036/020(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1953B2013-0036/020(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1956B2013-0036/020(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1958B2013-0036/020(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1961B2013-0036/020(06)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1963-196B2013-0036/021(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1965-196B2013-0036/021(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1967B2013-0036/021(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1969-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1970-197			1950-1951
B2013-0036/020(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1956B2013-0036/020(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1958B2013-0036/020(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1961B2013-0036/020(06)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1963-196B2013-0036/021(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1965-196B2013-0036/021(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1967B2013-0036/021(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1969-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1973	` '	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1953
B2013-0036/020(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1958B2013-0036/020(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1961B2013-0036/020(06)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1963-196B2013-0036/021(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1965-196B2013-0036/021(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1967B2013-0036/021(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1969-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1973		·	1956
B2013-0036/020(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1961B2013-0036/020(06)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1963-196B2013-0036/021(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1965-196B2013-0036/021(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1967-197B2013-0036/021(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1967-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)1973	, ,		1958
B2013-0036/020(06)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1963-196B2013-0036/021(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1965-196B2013-0036/021(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1967B2013-0036/021(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1969-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1973			
B2013-0036/021(01)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1965-196B2013-0036/021(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1967B2013-0036/021(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1969-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1973	` '		1963-1964
B2013-0036/021(02)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1967B2013-0036/021(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1969-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1973	` '		1965-1966
B2013-0036/021(03)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1969-197B2013-0036/021(04)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1970-197B2013-0036/021(05)Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)RESTRICTED1973			+
B2013-0036/021(04) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) <b>RESTRICTED</b> 1970-197 B2013-0036/021(05) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) <b>RESTRICTED</b> 1973	` '	, , , , ,	1969-1970
B2013-0036/021 (05) Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) <b>RESTRICTED</b> 1973	, ,		1970-1971
		, , , , ,	+
LDZULG-UUGGAUZTUGE T DOCTOES SIMDIEX SYSTEM ILDISDUSSEMENTSL <b>KESTKICTED</b> – L1974	B2013-0036/021(06)	Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements) RESTRICTED	1974
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			1976-1977
	` '	, , , , , ,	1977-1978
			1978-1980
		·	1980-1982

File number	File title		Date range
B2013-0036/022(05)	Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)	RESTRICTED	1983-1986
B2013-0036/022(06)	Doctor's Simplex System (Disbursements)	RESTRICTED	1986-1989

#### Series 10: Patient files

**Date range:** 1926 – ca. 1990s

**Extent:** 9.4 m (87 boxes) of textual and graphic records

Scope and content: This series contains a selection of MacIntosh's patient files from several medical practices – the Toronto General Hospital, the Princess Margaret Hospital, Sunnybrook Hospital and the Hart House Clinic for student athletes at the University of Toronto. Included in this series are patient files for MacIntosh's own practice at the University of Toronto's Medical Arts Building as well as patient files and case information for the many litigations and Workers Compensation Board/Workplace Safety Insurance Board cases for which MacIntosh served as an expert medical consultant. Lastly, included in this series are a set of patient files from Drs. Allan Gross and John C. Cameron, two younger doctors who worked in the orthopedic field with MacIntosh.

Most of the files in this series contain patient intake information, background medical charts, diagnoses, treatment plans and follow-up reports. Occasionally, the patient files will include photographs and x-rays. The series is arranged in order to reflect how MacIntosh kept his patient files under several different systems. MacIntosh arranged some of his patient files based on the injury or affliction facing the patient. Other files were arranged alphabetically, and many were arranged using a numbered system. The patient files belonging to patients seen at the Hart House Clinic were also kept separately by MacIntosh.

The series also includes several different sets of patient indices, which are presumably index cards for every patient MacIntosh treated. Most of the indices are alphabetical or chronological. However, there are several miscellaneous or misfiled boxes are patient index cards.

**Notes:** The patient files in this series represent only a fraction of the total patient files MacIntosh kept from his medical practices. During the appraisal process it was decided that only about one tenth of the total number of patent files held by MacIntosh could be permanently kept. An effort was made to keep patient files based on either the type of injury or affliction being treated, the function of the file – whether for legal or insurance purposes, as well as to keep patient files from the entire span of MacIntosh's career.

**Access:** All files within this series are restricted for 150 years from the last day of file creation in accordance with the Personal Health Information Protection Act (PHIPA). See file list for details.

**Boxes:** B2013-0036/023-/109

Box or file number	Box or file title	Date range
B2013-0036/023(01)	Cancer Patients – Ewings Tumor	1930-1948
B2013-0036/023(02)	Cancer Patients – Myeloma	1929-1947
B2013-0036/023(03)	Cancer Patients – Chordoma	1964-1945
B2013-0036/023(04)	Cancer Patients – Endothelioma	1940-1944
B2013-0036/023(05)	Cancer Patients – Neurogenic Sarcoma	1942-1945
B2013-0036/023(06)	Cancer Patients – Liposarcoma	1941
B2013-0036/023(07)	Cancer Patients – Miscellaneous and undiagnosed	1928-1949
B2013-0036/023(08)	Cancer Patients – Giant Cell Tumor	1926-1946
B2013-0036/023(09)	Cancer Patients – Osteoma Chondroma	1928-1948
B2013-0036/023(10)	Cancer Patients – Fibroma	1938-1949
B2013-0036/023(11)	Cancer Patients – Solitary Bone Cyst	1945-1946
B2013-0036/023(12)	Cancer Patients – Haemagioma	1944-1945
B2013-0036/023(13)	Cancer Patients – Easinophilic Granula	1935
B2013-0036/023(14)	Cancer Patients – Fibrous Dysplasia	1943-1949
B2013-0036/023(15)	Cancer Patients – Osteoid Osteoma	1943-1949
B2013-0036/023(16)	Cancer Patients – Unknown/misc. diagnoses	[ca. 1930s – 1940s]
B2013-0036/023(17)	Cancer Patients – Misc. bone tumors	[ca. 1930s – 1940s]
B2013-0036/023(18)	Cancer Patients – Bone tumor case summaries	[ca. 1930s – 1940s]
B2013-0036/023(19)	Princess Margaret Hospital – Pathological fractures (deceased)	1966
B2013-0036/023(20)	Princess Margaret Hospital – Pathological fractures	1965-1971
B2013-0036/023(21)	Princess Margaret Hospital – Chondrosarcoma	1969-1970
B2013-0036/023(22)	Princess Margaret Hospital – Chondrosarcoma	1969-1973
B2013-0036/023(23)	Princess Margaret Hospital – Osteogenic Sarcoma	1967-1968
B2013-0036/023(24)	Princess Margaret Hospital – Osteogenic Sarcoma	1969
B2013-0036/023(25)	Princess Margaret Hospital – Post-radiation fractures	1955-1958
B2013-0036/023(26)	Princess Margaret Hospital – Post-radiation fractures	1959-1964
B2013-0036/023(27)	Princess Margaret Hospital – Post-radiation fractures (patient study)	[ca. 1950s]
B2013-0036/023(28)	Princess Margaret Hospital – Ostamer (Polyurethene Polymer) use	1960-1965
B2013-0036/024	University of Toronto – Hart House Clinic Athletic Injury Reports: Pre 1971, 1971-1972 (A to Z), 1972- 1973 (A to M)	[ca. 196-] - 1973

Box or file number	Box or file title	Date range
B2013-0036/025	University of Toronto – Hart House Clinic Athletic Injury Reports: 1972-1973 (M to Z), 1975-1976 (A to Z)	1972-1976
B2013-0036/026	Patient Files: High Tibial Osteotomy cases	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/027	Patient Files: Patella injury cases	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/028	Patient Files: Patella tendon transfer, recurrent patella, and recurrent shoulder injuries	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/029	Patient Files: Girdlestone Hip, Moore Arthroplasty procedures, pathological fractures	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/030	Patient Files: Supracondylar fractures	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/031	Patient Files: Charnley Hip replacements	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/032	Patient Files: Hemiarthroplasty, Anserine Medial Collateral Ligament injuries	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/033	Patient Files: Medial Collateral Ligament and Medial Meniscal injuries, Anterior Cruciate Ligament repairs	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/034	Patient Files: Acute Anterior Cruciate Ligament injuries	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/035	Patient Files: Chronic Anterior Cruciate Ligament injuries, lateral subluxation of the tibia, Talar Tilt (ankle) procedures	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/036	General Patient Files: A to D	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/037	General Patient Files: D to G	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/038	General Patient Files: G to K	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/039	General Patient Files: L to M	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/040	General Patient Files: N to R	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/041	General Patient Files: R to Z	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/042	Numbered Patient Files: 11m – 150m (See index boxes at end of series)	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/043	Numbered Patient Files: 151m – 190m	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/044	Numbered Patient Files: 321 – 1470	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/045	Numbered Patient Files: 1686 – 2181	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/046	Numbered Patient Files: 2101 – 5471	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/047	Numbered Patient Files: 6164 – 11320	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]

Box or file number	Box or file title	Date range
B2013-0036/048	Numbered Patient Files: 11625 – 15690	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/049	Numbered Patient Files: 15891 – 24117	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/050	Numbered Patient Files: 24124 – 24842	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/051(01)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Midensky Case – Patient Clinical Reports	[ca. 1984]
B2013-0036/051(02)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Midensky Case – Patient Clinical Reports	[ca. 1984]
B2013-0036/051(03)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Midensky Case – Radiology Reports	1984-1986
B2013-0036/051(04)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Midensky Case – Correspondence	1988-1990
B2013-0036/051(05)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Midensky Case – Notes (Discovery)	1986-1990
B2013-0036/051(06)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Midensky Case – Notes (Discovery)	1984-1990
B2013-0036/051(07)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Midensky Case – Court Transcripts I	1987
B2013-0036/051(08)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Midensky Case – Court Transcripts II	1988
B2013-0036/051(09)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Midensky Case – Court Transcripts III	1988
B2013-0036/051(10)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Midensky Case – Court Transcripts IV	1988
B2013-0036/051(11)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Midensky Case – Statement of Claims	[ca. 1985]
B2013-0036/052(01)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Charron Case – Medical Files	1982-1983
B2013-0036/052(02)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Charron Case – Examination for Discovery I	1983
B2013-0036/052(03)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Charron Case – Examination for Discovery II	1983
B2013-0036/052(04)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Charron Case – Examination for Discovery III	1983
B2013-0036/052(05)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Charron Case – Examination for Discovery IV	1983
B2013-0036/052(06)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Charron Case – Examination for Discovery V	1983
B2013-0036/052(07)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Charron Case – Statement of Claims(Defense)	1983
B2013-0036/052(08)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Healey vs. Fontaine	1990
B2013-0036/053(01)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Ross, P. (Trail Brief)	[ca. 1988]
B2013-0036/053(02)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Hirsh, S. (Medical Brief)	1981
B2013-0036/053(03)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Clark, J. (Medical Brief)	1979

Box or file number	Box or file title	Date range
B2013-0036/053(04)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Robert vs. Scott/Dufferin Area Hospital	[ca. 1980s]
B2013-0036/053(05)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Gutierrez vs. Curkowskyj (Brief)	1987
B2013-0036/053(06)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Kotsifas vs. Mutual of Omaha	1985-1986
B2013-0036/054(01)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Thier vs. Watkin – Evidence	[ca. 1980s]
B2013-0036/054(02)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Thier vs. Watkin – Documents	[ca. 1980s]
B2013-0036/054(03)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Thier vs. Watkin – Defendant's Expert Witnesses	[ca. 1980s]
B2013-0036/054(04)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Thier vs. Watkin – Plantiff's Expert Reports	[ca. 1980s]
B2013-0036/054(05)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Discipline Committee – College of Physicians and Surgeons of Ontario and Watkin	[ca. 1980s]
B2013-0036/054(06)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Geisal vs. Kumar – Discovery	1985
B2013-0036/055(01)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Koskimaki vs. Reed – Nurses Notes	1978
B2013-0036/055(02)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Koskimaki vs. Reed – Correspondence	1982
B2013-0036/055(03)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Koskimaki vs. Reed – Discovery (Dr. Carol Reed)	1982
B2013-0036/055(04)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Koskimaki vs. Reed – Discovery (Dr. David Rosenthal)	1982
B2013-0036/055(05)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Koskimaki vs. Reed – Discovery (Keijo Koskimaki)	1982
B2013-0036/055(06)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Koskimaki vs. Reed  – Patient Files	1985
B2013-0036/055(07)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Koskimaki vs. Reed  – Record of Hospital Admission I	1978
B2013-0036/055(08)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Koskimaki vs. Reed – Women's College Hospital Records	1981
B2013-0036/056(01)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Koskimaki vs. Reed  – Record of Hospital Admission II	1978
B2013-0036/056(02)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Koskimaki vs. Reed – Reed Summary/Dr. Clairman material	1980
B2013-0036/056(03)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Koskimaki vs. Reed  – Outpatient record	1978
B2013-0036/056(04)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Koskimaki vs. Reed  – Family Practice record	1978
B2013-0036/056(05)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Koskimaki vs. Reed  – Judgement	1985
B2013-0036/056(06)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Dr. Kyle vs. Ettli	1986
B2013-0036/056(07)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Miscellaneous case notes	[ca.1980s]
B2013-0036/056(08)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Willian John Frew (I)	[ca.1980s]

Box or file number	Box or file title	Date range
B2013-0036/056(09)	Medical/Legal Consultations: William John Frew (II)	[ca.1980s]
B2013-0036/057(01)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Koskimaki vs. Reed – Appeal	1986
B2013-0036/057(02)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Miscellaneous correspondence	1986-1996
B2013-0036/057(03)	Medical/Legal Consultations: MacMillan	1990-1991
B2013-0036/057(04)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Winter	1988
B2013-0036/057(05)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Ross	1984
B2013-0036/057(06)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Quilico	1987
B2013-0036/057(07)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Wheatle	1987
B2013-0036/057(08)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Stanko	1983
B2013-0036/057(09)	Medical/Legal Consultations: McLaughlin	1988
B2013-0036/057(10)	Medical/Legal Consultations: MacDonald	1987
B2013-0036/057(11)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Matthews	1986
B2013-0036/057(12)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Dassios	1987
B2013-0036/057(13)	Medical/Legal Consultations: Yeates	1987
B2013-0036/057(14)	Medical/Legal Consultations: MacMillan	1990
B2013-0036/058	Medical/Legal Consultations – Misc. reviewed patient files	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/059	Medical/Legal Consultations – Misc. reviewed patient files	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/060	Medical/Legal Consultations – Misc. reviewed patient files	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/061	Worker's Compensation Board/Workplace Safety Insurance Board Consultations (Sample files)	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/062	Patient Files: Dr. John C. Cameron patients	[ca. 1980s- 1990s]
B2013-0036/063	Patient Files: Dr. Allen Gross patients	[ca. 1980s- 1990s]
B2013-0036/064	Patient Files: Long-term patient observation	1964-1992
B2013-0036/065(01)	Miscellaneous patients and subjects – Misc. patient correspondence	[ca. 1950s]
B2013-0036/065(02)	Ontario Health Insurance Plan (OHIP) patient problems	1986-1987
B2013-0036/065(03)	Claim cases	1987-1988
B2013-0036/065(04)	Recurrent shoulder dislocations	1959-1971
B2013-0036/065(05)	Anterior Cruciate Ligament patients – The Newton Principle	1983-1984
B2013-0036/065(06)	Rheumatoid arthritis – posterior capsulotomy patients	1963-1964
B2013-0036/065(07)	Facture clinic patients	1982-1983
B2013-0036/065(08)	Operation notes: Anterior Cruciate Ligament patients	1976-1977
B2013-0036/065(09)	Athletic Injuries (UofT Athletic Injury Reports)	[ca. 1950s]
B2013-0036/065(10)	University Health Service patients	1962-1963
B2013-0036/065(11)	University Health Service patients	1963-1964
B2013-0036/065(12)	University Health Service patients	1966-1967
B2013-0036/065(13)	Medial Collateral Ligament patient follow-ups	1969-1970

Box or file number	Box or file title	Date range
B2013-0036/065(14)	University Health Service – Radiology reports	1980-1981
B2013-0036/065(15)	Recurrent shoulder patients	1966-1970
B2013-0036/065(16)	Judet Arthroplasties	[ca. 1950s]
B2013-0036/065(17)	Miscellaneous patient correspondence	1968-1973
B2013-0036/066	Patient Index Cards: A – Be	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/067	Patient Index Cards: Be – Br	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/068	Patient Index Cards: Br – Cl	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/069	Patient Index Cards: CI – Da	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/070	Patient Index Cards: Da – Ev	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/071	Patient Index Cards: Ev – Ge	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/072	Patient Index Cards: Ge – Ha	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/073	Patient Index Cards: Ha – Hy	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/074	Patient Index Cards: Ia – KI	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/075	Patient Index Cards: KI – Li	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/076	Patient Index Cards: Li – Mi	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/077	Patient Index Cards: Mi – MI	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/078	Patient Index Cards: Mc – Pa	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/079	Patient Index Cards: Pa – Ra	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/080	Patient Index Cards: Ra – Sa	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/081	Patient Index Cards: Sa – Sm	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/082	Patient Index Cards: Sm – Th	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/083	Patient Index Cards: Th – Wa	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/084	Patient Index Cards: Wa – Ze	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/085	Patient Index Cards: Ze – Zi	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/086	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1959 – 1960 (1st Half)	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/087	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1960 (2 <sup>nd</sup> Half) – 1961	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]

Box or file number	Box or file title	Date range
B2013-0036/088	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1962	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/089	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1963 – 1964 (1st Half)	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/090	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1964 (2 <sup>nd</sup> Half) – 1965	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/091	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1966 – 1967 (1st Half)	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/092	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1967 (2 <sup>nd</sup> Half) – 1968	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/093	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1969	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/094	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1970 – 1971 (1st Half)	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/095	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1971 (2 <sup>nd</sup> Half) – 1972	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/096	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1973	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/097	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1974 – 1975(1st Half)	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/098	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1975 (2 <sup>nd</sup> Half) – 1977 (1 <sup>st</sup> Half)	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/099	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1977 (2 <sup>nd</sup> Half) – 1978 (1 <sup>st</sup> Half)	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/100	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1978 (2 <sup>nd</sup> Half) – 1979 (2 <sup>nd</sup> Half)	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/101	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1980 – 1981 (1st Half)	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/102	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1981 (2 <sup>nd</sup> Half) – 1983 (1 <sup>st</sup> Half)	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/103	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1983 (2 <sup>nd</sup> Half) – 1985	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/104	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1986 – 1988	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/105	Patient Index Cards (Number system): 1989 – 1991	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/106	Patient Index Cards (Number system): Misfiled cards	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/107	Patient Index Cards (Number system): Misfiled cards	[ca. 1960s- 1980s]
B2013-0036/108	Patient Index Cards (Number system): Cross-Index (A to Z)	1990s
B2013-0036/109	Patient Index Cards/Case reference cards (A to Z), Misc. new patient cards	1930-1950, [ca. 1980s-1990s]

### Series 11: Certificates and artifacts

Date range: ca 1940s – 1980s Extent: 0.28 m (1 box) of artifacts

**Scope and content:** This series contains several certificates and various diplomas earned by MacIntosh during his career. Included in this series is a set of artifacts: an intricate carved album containing news clippings and various ephemera documenting MacIntosh's life, a vitallium prosthetic for knee replacement surgery and a hand drawn card presented to MacIntosh after a lecture he gave in Japan. See series 1 for more biographical information.

Access: Open

Boxes: B2013-0036/001Art

Box number	Box title	Date range
B2013-0036/001Art	Carved album/scrapbook	ca. 1940s – 1970s
B2013-0036/001Art	Knee prosthesis	ca. 1970s
B2013-0036/001Art	Diplomas and Certificates	ca. 1940s – 1970s

#### Series 12: Photographs and media

**Date range:** 1944 – ca. 1980s

**Extent:** 0.75 m (4 boxes) of graphic records and moving images (11 reel to reel films)

**Scope and content:** This series contains photographs, glass latern slides, photographic slides and a collection of reel to reel films belonging to MacIntosh. Most of the media covers MacIntosh's professional life: surgical images, patient photographs, procedure documentation and lecture and statistical slides. There are also a small number of personal and family photographic slides which document various family trips and events. Also included is a set of photographs of the HMS Philante, the escort vessel which MacIntosh served on with Royal Navy during the Second World War.

**Access:** Many files within this series are restricted for 150 years from the last day of file creation in accordance with the Personal Health Information Protection Act (PHIPA). See file list for details.

Box number	File title	Date range
D0010 0007 001D	Glass Lantern Slides: Combat Support Hospital Injury – 1	1944
B2013-0036/001P	RESTRICTED	1944
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Combat Support Hospital Injury – 2	1944
D2013-0036/001F	RESTRICTED	1744
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Combat Support Hospital Injury – 3	1944
D2013-0036/001F	RESTRICTED	17 <del>44</del>

Box number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Combat Support Hospital Injury – 4  RESTRICTED	1945
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Combat Support Hospital Injury – 5  RESTRICTED	1945
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Combat Support Hospital Injury – 6 RESTRICTED	1946
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Combat Support Hospital Injury – 7  RESTRICTED	1946
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Synovectomy Statistics – 8	1945-1955
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Synovectomy Statistics – 9	1945-1955
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Synovectomy Statistics – 10	1945-1955
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Synovectomy Statistics – 11	1945-1955
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Athletic Injuries RESTRICTED	1952
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s

Box number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/001P	Glass Lantern Slides: Shoulder Dislocation RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s
B2013-0036/002P	Photographs: Royal Navy; HMS Philante	ca. 1945
B2013-0036/002P	Photographs: Patient before and after (knees)  RESTRICTED	1961-1962
B2013-0036/002P	Photographs: Knee replacements – prosthesis/x-rays <b>RESTRICTED</b>	ca. 1960s
B2013-0036/002P	Photographs: Diagnosis information cards (Patients)  RESTRICTED	ca. 1960s
B2013-0036/002P	Photographs: Misc. action shots <b>RESTRICTED</b>	1960-1970
B2013-0036/002P	Photographs: Anterior cruciate ligament surgical photos <b>RESTRICTED</b>	ca. 1970s
B2013-0036/002P	Photographs: Drs. Henderson, Stewart, Smillie, MacIntosh	ca. 1970s
B2013-0036/002P	Photographs: Anterior cruciate ligament photos and illustrations	ca. 1970s
B2013-0036/002P	Photographs: Departmental portrait and headshot	ca. 1970s- 1980s
B2013-0036/002P	Photographs: MacIntosh performing surgery	ca. 1980s
B2013-0036/002P	Photographs: 'Thank you' photograph from Dorothy Geisler	ca. 1980s
B2013-0036/002P	Photographs: Drs. Kostiuk, Hall, Harris, MacIntosh, Graham	ca. 1980s
B2013-0036/002P	Slides: ACL injuries/ Hart House stats	ca. 1960s- 1970s
B2013-0036/002P	Slides: Surgical technique/Pathological cases	ca. 1960s- 1970s
B2013-0036/002P	Slides: Osteotomy RESTRICTED	ca. 1970s
B2013-0036/002P	Slides: Sports Injuries lecture	ca. 1970s
B2013-0036/002P	Slides: Personal trips (Hawaii, Nova Scotia Niagara Falls)	1969-1978
B2013-0036/002P	Slides: Personal (Toronto, family)	ca. 1970s
B2013-0036/003P	Photographs: Diagnosis information cards (Patients)  RESTRICTED	ca. 1950s – 1960s
B2013-0036/001M	Film: Anterior Cruciate Repair <b>RESTRICTED</b>	ca. 1960s - 1970s
B2013-0036/001M	Film: Charnley Total Hip Procedure RESTRICTED	ca. 1960s - 1970s
B2013-0036/001M	Film: Double Arthroplasty <b>RESTRICTED</b>	ca. 1960s - 1970s
B2013-0036/001M	Film: Double Arthroplasty Right Knee <b>RESTRICTED</b>	ca. 1960s - 1970s
B2013-0036/001M	Film: Hemiarthroplasty RESTRICTED	ca. 1960s - 1970s

Box number	File title	Date range
B2013-0036/001M	Film: Hemiarthroplasty <b>RESTRICTED</b>	ca. 1960s - 1970s
B2013-0036/001M	Film: Pivot Shift <b>RESTRICTED</b>	ca. 1960s - 1970s
B2013-0036/001M	Film: Posterior Shoulder Dislocations RESTRICTED	ca. 1960s - 1970s
B2013-0036/001M	Film: Reconstruction of Knee Ligaments RESTRICTED	ca. 1960s - 1970s
B2013-0036/001M	Film: "Dr. MacIntosh" <b>RESTRICTED</b>	1954
B2013-0036/001M	Film: Unknown <b>RESTRICTED</b>	nd